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PRESIDENTIAL PRIMARY ELECTION DATE 
 
Senate Bill 1207 as passed by the Senate 
Sponsor:  Sen. Wayne Schmidt 
House Committee:  Elections and Ethics 
Senate Committee:  Elections [Discharged] 
Complete to 12-6-22 
 
SUMMARY:  

 
Senate Bill 1207 would amend the Michigan Election Law to move Michigan’s statewide 
presidential primary election from the second Tuesday in March to the second Tuesday in 
February. Under the bill, the 2024 presidential primary would be held on February 13. 
 
MCL 168.631a 
 

FISCAL IMPACT:  
 
The bill would have no fiscal impact on the state or local units of government.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Legislative Analyst: Rick Yuille 
 Fiscal Analyst: Michael Cnossen 
 
■ This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House Fiscal Agency staff for use by House members in their 
deliberations and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 


